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Employees Activity Organization 
Representatives Meeting 

October 18, 2023  Conference Room 3 

 
EAO Representatives in attendance: 

Casey Draper Dustin Peay 
Kevin Miller James Dean 
Helen Erickson Kolyer Andersen 
Joni Dutson Kurt Sorensen 
 Tyler Finlinson 

               
Convened at:  10 a.m. 
 
October Quarterly Drawing 
While waiting for Representatives to arrive the drawing was held first: 
 

Ryan Crafts – Camping Cot   Brian Coles – Family Movie Passes 
Steve Fritzges – Camping Pad   Alan Wood – Sleeping Bag 
Mike Turner – Sleeping Bag   Hadley Myers – Camping Cot 
Larry Wahlberg – $50 EAO Merchandise David Lund – Camping Pad 
Dustin Peay – Sleeping Bag   Wege Schena – Amazon Gift Card 
Sandra Rowley – Sleeping Pad   Lloyd Westenskow – Camping Cot 
Matt Nichols – Camping Cot   Kirk Owens – Sleeping Bag 
Nick Finlinson – $50 EAO Merchandise  Dillon Pace – Camping Pad 
Kolby Bond – Camping Pad   Trevor Anderson – Family Movie Passes 
Craig Sorensen – Camping Cot   Gene Zufelt – Sleeping Bag 
Amy White – Amazon Gift Card 

 
Minute Approval 
Tyler Finlinson made a motion to approve the minutes for September 20, 2023; James Dean 
seconded the motion. The minutes were approved as distributed. 
 
Company Christmas Party Entertainment – December 8 
‘Marcus the Funny Man’ has been contracted and confirmed for the entertainment. Joni Dutson 
stated she will see if he needs any last-minute items. 
 
Mike Reed will be both DJ and MC. He has been in contact with BettyJo Western (Sounds 
Unlimited) for the sound system that he needs. She will charge $1,500 for the night.  
 
Mike Reed informed Casey Draper that he would like to do several contests and have cash prizes 
for them. The contests he suggested are: ugly sweatshirt competition, a dance off, and name that 
movie. The consensus among the Representatives was to award actual cash prizes for these 
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contests instead of more gift cards. Casey Draper will meet with Carl Watson to inform him to 
add the ugly sweater contest to the Christmas Party invitation. 
 
Mike Reed also state he would need approximately $200 in music. The Representatives decided 
to help him purchase the music, give him the music to keep as well as an additional $300 for the 
night. 
 
Megan Huber will be available to lead some line dancing. 
 
The discussion turned to retirees attending the party. All retirees are invited, however, only 
those who retired during the year of the party may participate in the drawings.  
 
Guest tickets will be $25. 
 
Light Parade Floats 
Kolyer Andersen said they would put lights on the floats used during the summer. He will also 
get with Nephi and Delta to see what they have planned and a theme if any.  
 
If trucks are to be used, they will need to be scheduled ahead of time. The discussion turned to 
which logo to use on the trucks, IPP Renewed or IPSC or both. The consensus was to use both if 
possible. 
 
James Dean requested that one be sent to Filmore if possible. 
 
Miscellaneous 
Festival of Trees – Kurt Sorensen asked Kevin Miller that when the company purchases trees 
from the Festival of Trees to please keep them wrapped and available for the Christmas Party 
before they put them out. That way they won’t be so banged up moving them from place to 
place. 
 
Winter Clothing Drive – Casey Draper was contacted to see if the company would be willing to 
do a winter clothing/coat drive for high school students in need. After much discussion the plan 
is to move forward. Casey Draper will touch base with Matt Kolste to be sure that the contractors 
are not doing something as well, and if they are, possibly do something in conjunction with 
them. Another thing brought up for this possible clothing drive was to accept cash for those who 
want to participate that way. 
 
Dustin Peay made a motion to close the meeting. Kolyer Andersen second the 
motion. The motion carried. 
 


